VIA EMAIL AND FIRST CLASS MAIL

Wi

February 25, 2022

Wisconsin DWD Mayor Robert Reichwein

Dislocated Worker Unit City of Arcadia

Room E-100 City Hall — 945 South Dettloff Drive
201 East Washington Avenue Arcadia, WI 54612

Madison, WI 53707 mayor@cityofarcadiawi.com

WIOATitlel@dwd.wisconsin.gov

RE: Notice to Dislocated Workers Unit and Mayor Reichwein of
Non-Union Facility Closing Pursuant to Wisconsin’s Business
Closing and Mass Layoff Law, Wis. Stat. § 109.07

Dear DWD Staff and Mayor Reichwein:

On behalf of Pehler and Sons, Inc. (“Pehler”), this notice comes to you, because, due
to business reasons, Pehler will be permanently closing its non-union facility
located at 1740 E. Blaschko Avenue, Arcadia, Wisconsin 54612-1867 (“Facility”). As
a result of this closure of the entire employment site at the Facility, 78 positions
will be eliminated. There are no bumping rights that apply for affected employees.
All affected employees have been notified of their anticipated separation dates and
that their separation from employment will be permanent. A representative copy of
the notice sent to all affected employees is enclosed herewith.



Pehler expects to begin eliminating positions on April 27, 2022, and will continue
each week thereafter until the Facility is completely closed on or before May 31,
2022.  Should you have any questions or need additional information, please
contact Craig Duellman, Director of Human Resources, at (608) 323-3520 or via
email at: cduellman@pehlertrucking.com.

Regards,

VP,?YM/Q) 7 %/4
Brad Pehler
President

Pehler and Sons, Inc.



